
Commission Meeting  
5.6.25 
6th Day of the April Term  
Maysville, MO 

 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, West District Commissioner, Kyle White 
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.   
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
then recited by all in attendance.  
 
Presiding Commissioner Kyle Carroll made the motion to accept the agenda as presented and the minutes from the 
meeting of the 29th of April with East District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
SB190 was discussed at length. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll will contact Daviess County Presiding 
Commissioner to discuss their implementation of the tax credit. County Clerk, Melissa Meek has reached out to a few 
counties who are currently taking applications to get an idea of what the patrons will have to provide to receive the credit.  
Much discussion was had on the software needed, who would take the applications, and which offices would be affected.   
All agree it is a good program but the thought on how to implement it was not thoroughly thought through when the 
legislature passed the bill.  
 
BRO documents were signed by Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll. They are currently 6 BRO projects in the works for 
DeKalb County. 
 
East District Commissioner, Chet Owen will attend a CID meeting in Cameron on this day and attended an Extension 
meeting on Monday the 5th of May. 
 
If you have an event you would like to hold at The DeKalb County Fairgrounds please contact County Clerk, 
Melissa Meek to ensure there are no scheduling conflicts, and that you have the correct insurance in place. 
 
No guests attended today’s meeting.  
 
With no further business before the County Commission, they adjourned until May 13, 2025. 

 
 
 


